Queensland Government

Cabinet – February 2014
Remuneration Procedures for part-time chairs and members of Queensland Government bodies
Premier

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Queensland Government bodies range in scale and character from advisory committees providing policy advice on discrete areas of government policy to governing boards overseeing multi-million dollar government trading enterprises.
2. Where appropriate, remuneration for membership of government boards and committees is a way to acknowledge the contribution of community members of the boards and committees and to ensure good corporate governance. However, there is also an element of community service and membership of government bodies is not always remunerated.
3. The Remuneration Procedures for part-time chairs and members of Queensland Government bodies were reviewed and revised to include a remuneration matrix for calculating remuneration, taking into consideration the type of government body and its functions.
4. Cabinet approved the revised Remuneration Procedures for part-time chairs and members of Queensland Government bodies.
5. Cabinet approved that the current arrangements continue whereby public sector employees appointed to a Government body may be remunerated if their Chief Executive certifies that such service is not directly related to their employment.
6. Cabinet noted that the procedures will commence immediately for new Government bodies and apply to existing Government bodies as each appointment expires or when remuneration matters are considered.
7. Attachments
· Revised Remuneration Procedures for part-time chairs and members of Queensland Government bodies
